
AUGUST 21, 2018 ZONING HEARING 

“OTHER BUSINESS” 

COMMISSION DISTRICT 3 

 

 

ITEM  OB-039 

 

PURPOSE 

 
To consider amending the zoning stipulations regarding impervious surface for lot 52 

(from 35% to 39% maximum impervious surface) for Kimberly and James Gaster for 

property located on the south side of Lulworth Lane, south of Barnhill Drive, in Land Lot 

601 of the 16th District (2563 Lulworth Lane). 

 

BACKGROUND 

 

The property was rezoned in 2011 for a residential subdivision subject to many 

stipulations. One of the zoning stipulations called for the impervious surface limitation 

of 35% not to be exceeded. The applicant owns a lot and would like to increase the 

impervious surface limits to 39% so they can install a swimming pool and correct a 

drainage problem. A site plan of the pool and photos of the drainage problem are 

attached for review. If approved, all previous stipulations would remain in effect.   

 

STAFF COMMENTS 

 

Stormwater Management: The proposed improvements will exceed the allowable 

impervious coverage limit by 637 square feet.  Approval should be subject to 

installation of dry-well(s) to mitigate the impervious overage with a site plan to be 

approved by Stormwater Management Division prior to permitting. 

 

RECOMMENDATION 

 

The Board of Commissioners conduct a Public Hearing and consider the proposed 

stipulation amendment. 

 

ATTACHMENT 

 

Other Business application. 
























































